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Memorandum 
 
 
December 11, 2009 
 
TO:  Montgomery County Planning Board 
 
VIA:  Mary Bradford, Director of Parks 
  Mike Riley, Deputy Director of Parks for Administration 
 
FROM:  John E. Hench, Ph.D., Chief, Park Planning and Stewardship Division 
 
SUBJECT: Meadowbrook Equestrian Facility 

 
During the Roundtable session on December 17, 2009 staff from the Department of 

Parks’ Park Planning and Stewardship Division, Facility Management Division, Park Development 
Division, Southern Region, Park Police, and the Legal Department will be on hand for a general 
discussion of topics related to Meadowbrook Equestrian Facility.  The facility is located in Rock 
Creek Stream Valley Unit 1, Chevy Chase.  Deputy Director for Park Administration Mike Riley 
will facilitate the staff discussion.  Discussion topics will include the history of the Meadowbrook 
Equestrian Facility, current operations and programming, storm-water management and 
sediment control systems, and facility best management practices – including nutrient 
management.  

 
 This item is a briefing and no action is requested from the Board at this time.  However, 
a formal agenda item – involving renewal of the lease with the Meadowbrook Foundation – is 
planned for early 2010.  Public testimony will be welcomed at that time. 
 
 
 
 
 
cc:  Shawn Dixon 

Darien Manley 
 John Nissel 
 Mitra Pedoeem 

Brian Woodward 
 


